SOUTHERN MEDICAL ASSOCIATION

C. P. LORANZ, SECRETARY-MANAGER

EMPIRE BUILDING

BIRMINGHAM, ALABAMA

June 9, 1941

Dr. Fred W. Rankin, 271 West Short Street, Lexington, Kentucky.

Dear Dr. Rankin:

Although I was privileged to express to you personally my delight for the honor you received at Cleveland Thursday, I want to take this means of again expressing our pleasure that such a good Southerner has been made President-Elect of the American Medical Association. The American Medical Association was very wise in the selection of its leadership for the trying times that are ahead. I hope you will enjoy your term of service.

With personal regards and all good wishes, I am

Very truly yours,

Secretary-Manager,

SOUTHERN MEDICAL ASSOCIATION.

CPL: GHR